
On July 21, 2016, the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) issued Information Notice 
(IN) 2016-10, “Identification and Protection of Unattended Openings and Underground 
Pathways That Intersect a Security Boundary”.  The IN was addressed to all Operating Power 
Reactors, including those under construction; Early Site Permits, combined license under Title 
10 of the Code of Federal Regulations (10 CFR) Part 52; Decommissioning Reactors, including 
those that are permanently defueled but have not transitioned to decommissioning; Specific 
Source Material licensed under 10 CFR Part 40; Fuel Fabrication and Enrichment Facilities 
licensed under 10 CFR Part 70; Independent Spent Fuel Storage Installation licensees, and of 
certificates of compliance under 10 CFR Part 72.  The IN contains physical security information 
and is designated as “Official Use Only – Security-Related Information.”  Therefore, the 
referenced document is being withheld from public disclosure in accordance with NRC Sensitive 
Unclassified Non-Safeguards Information handling requirements. 
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